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Town of Fairview 

Regular Meeting 

March 14, 2016 

 

 

The following Council members were present:  Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Clontz, Bradley Purser, 

and Gary Wilfong. 

 

Others present:  Joe McCollum, Town Attorney; Darrell Baucom, Financial Officer, Ed 

Humphries, Land Use Administrator / Deputy Clerk and Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Agenda Changes 
 

None 

 

Approval of Agenda 
 

Bradley Purser made a motion to approve the agenda.  Gary Wilfong seconded the motion.  

Councilmen Clontz, Purser and Wilfong voted yes (3-0). 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Presentation 
 

Brian Austin, Board President of Fairview Volunteer Fire Department, informed the Council that 

the new fire truck purchased, Engine 30, is now in service and housed in the main fire station 

building.   The department has formed a committee to look into purchasing additional land to set 

up a substation.   

 

Reports 
 

a) Darrell Baucom gave the financial report. 

 

Mr. Baucom stated that he will be doing a budget adjustment in April. 

   

b) Ed Humphries distributed his Land Use Report in the agenda packet. 

 

c) Jerry Clontz gave the Park and Recreation report. 
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The bidding for the park project is open and a pre-bid meeting will be held March 17, 

2016 at 10:00 AM at the fire department.   Bids will be open March 31, 2016 at 2:00 PM 

at the fire department. 

d) The CRTPO report was distributed in the agenda packet. 

 

e) Tony Helms distributed his Monroe/Union County Economic Development Committee 

report in the agenda packet. 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Appoint 2 members to Park & Rec Committee: 

 

Jerry Clontz stated that since the Mayor and Councilman Biggers were not present he 

would like to postpone appointing new members until the April meeting.  Mr. Clontz 

made a motion to table the appointment of two new Park & Rec Committee members 

until the April meeting.  Bradley Purser seconded the motion.  Councilmen Clontz, Purser 

and Wilfong voted yes (3-0). 

 

B. Minutes 

 

Gary Wilfong made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2016 regular 

Council meeting.  Bradley Purser seconded the motion.   Councilmen Clontz, Purser and 

Wilfong voted yes (3-0). 

 

Council Comments 
 

Gary Wilfong stated that the Festival Committee will be meeting shortly.  They are currently 

working on securing a location.  The committee would welcome the Council’s input regarding 

what type of festival they would like to see or a possible theme. 

 

Bradley Purser stated that the planning retreat held on March 12
th

 was beneficial and hopes that 

the Council will continue to do the retreats. 

 

Jerry Clontz stated that the retreat was very beneficial and the best thing the council has done in 

the 12 years he has been on the Council.   

 

Gary Wilfong made a motion to adjourn.  Bradley Purser seconded the motion.  Councilmen 

Clontz, Purser and Wilfong voted yes (3-0). 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Mayor Pro Tem 

 

Approved this 11th day of April, 2016 


